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KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS
Long Green Valley Council

No. 8736
Hydes, Maryland 21082

Established June 25, 1984
Staff

Ted Burns
Bill  Davison

Tom & Jane Zaegel

Volume 27, No. 3

“IN SOLIDARITY WITH OUR PRIESTS”

Long Green Valley Council Bull Roast

In Conjunction with
St. John the Evangelist Parish

Sat. October 2, 2010
6:30PM (following 5PM Mass) to Midnight

In the Church Hall
Beef, ham, turkey, salads, dessert 

Catered by Fast Eddies (SJE Parishioner)
Beer, wine, soft drinks, coffee
Comedy Club Entertainment 

From 
9 to 10:30 PM by Tom Myers (of SJE Parish) 

plus 3 Comedians
Big Wheels and 50/50

Music for Dancing
$30 per person, $210 for tables of 8

Proceeds Will Go To Support SJE School
Contact

   Tom Zaegel at 410-557-4465 or   tomzaegel1@comcast.net  

For Tickets

 and Make Checks Payable To Long Green Valley Council 8736.

mailto:tomzaegel1@comcast.net


KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS LONG GREEN VALLEY COUNCIL 8736

GRAND KNIGHTS REPORT
Tom Zaegel, tomzaegel1@comcast.net

Brothers,

At the business meeting in September, we will be voting on the preliminary budget that was distributed at 
the August Social meeting. We find ourselves in a difficult, yet not unexpected, situation with our council 
income for this fraternal year. The concession stand for the Orioles games has not been nearly as lucrative 
as in past years, and it has been a struggle to get volunteers to work. Thus we expect to terminate this  
project next year. Given a significant shortfall in projected income, I have been deliberating on the wisdom 
of continuing some of the traditional gratuities covered by the council for officers and Past Grand Knights. 

Therefore, effective immediately there will be no "Comps" for the Grand Knight, Past Grand Knights, or 
any other officers or members, other than clergy, for any Council,  Chapter, or State functions or social 
events. This includes the BCGK Shrimp night and the Columbus Day Ball.  I  definitely encourage all  to 
attend these functions at their own expense. I regret that this is necessary, but after prayerful consideration 
I feel that as good stewards of our council funds these actions are warranted. And I sincerely hope that you 
agree.

Furthermore, as the Officers and Program Leaders attempt to stimulate our membership into action for 
fund raisers to support our budgetary needs, I solicit your attention to this call to serve. Please help us by 
providing leadership in one or more of these activities. In addition, please support the activities and those 
who step up to lead them. I  am open to your  ideas and suggestions that  will  help to invigorate more 
involvement throughout the membership. Many of the ideas and suggestions offered during my first term 
last year are being considered for this year.

We also find it necessary to change the distribution of the monthly news letter. We are still printing and 
mailing about 85 copies of it. This costs the council about $75 per month and in some cases as much as 
$125 or more depending on printer availability. Thus, we plan to terminate the mailing to all except the 
widows. This will save us about $1,000 per year. However, should anyone strongly desire to receive it via 
USPS, they will  be able to pay for this by sending us $10 per year with their dues payment.  This will 
become effective with the October news letter. We thank those of you who are using the e-mail and council 
web site to access the news letter. If we do not have your e-mail, and you would like to get on our council 
e-mail distribution list, please send your email address to Paul Weber at apaulweber@msn.com.

One of  the biggest  fund raisers that  we conduct  regularly every year  is the Car  Raffle for  the State 
Council. We retain 60% of every raffle ticket sold for our council use. This is your first opportunity to help us 
get on top of the financial issue. Please know that we have increased the projected income for this program 
in the preliminary budget. We need all Brothers to drive the sales of the raffle tickets throughout the month 
of September. Tom Rowan will once again be leading this initiative. Please contact him to help out as well 
as offering any ideas you may have to increase our sales.

Thank you for your prayers, support and encouragement. And may we always remember to stay faithful 
and be grateful.

Tom Zaegel, Grand Knight
Vivat Jesus!
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CHAPLAIN’S REPORT
 

Dear Brother Knights:

Another school year has begun already.  To be a student or a teacher is to have the annual opportunity to 
begin again.  Each September brings a new challenge, a new adventure. And this is true, regardless of which 
side of the desk a person is on.

We as Knights, even those of us for whom classroom days are but a distant memory, have endless opportunities to 
begin again.  It all has to do with forgiveness and conversion.  Jesus has made it very clear that asking for pardon(as 
well as being willing to pardon!) are the marks of a true Christian.

When we fall  short,  we seek forgiveness from God and from any person we may have injured.   And then the 
conversion process kicks in.  We get ourselves back on track and turn toward God once again.  Conversion happens 
every day of our life.  Today we try to live closer to God than we did yesterday.  And then, tomorrow, we try to do better  
than today.  Not just a figure of speech, this literally is “the story of our (Christian) lives.”

School begins again every September.  We begin again every day.
Fraternally, Deacon Don Murray
(reprinted from the September 1997 issue of Valley Views)

SUPREME COUNCIL NEWS     
In Service to One, in Service to All   

The phrase “In service to one, in service to all” has long been a motto of the Knights of Columbus. It simply means 
that Knights take seriously the two great commandments of Jesus Christ: to love God with our entire being, and to love 
our neighbor as ourselves.

 
 For 128 years, the Order has been led by its first principle, charity. Every day, people witness the work undertaken 

by Knights as members work in thousands of communities around the world. Combined with unity — with our Church 
and with our neighbor — charity provides us with the means to fulfill Christ’s great commandments. This is what it 
means to be “in service to one, in service to all.” Lives filled with charity, motivated by faith and hope, are what will 
make Christ known to others.

It is the spirit of the Good Samaritan that has always propelled the Knights of Columbus. This is the reason why our 
history is one of service: helping the widows and orphans of the late 19th century; providing necessities to the 
American troops in World War I regardless of their race or religion; publishing books on the contributions of African-, 
Jewish- and German-American citizens four decades before the civil rights movement; working in support of Catholics 
in Mexico when the government there persecuted the Church in the 1920s; protecting parents’ rights to send their 
children to Catholic schools; helping the hungry in the city of Rome during and after World War II; adding the words 
“under God” to the U.S. Pledge of Allegiance; pioneering nationwide blood drives; promoting the dignity of people with 
intellectual disabilities through Special Olympics and other programs; supporting mothers and their unborn children 
through our work with pregnancy resource centers and our Ultrasound Initiative; giving winter coats to poor children; 
providing mobility to people with physical disabilities through wheelchair distributions; providing food for families in 
need; and in general, being a force of love for our neighbors, wherever and whenever a need arises.

In practicing charity, in a spirit of unity, we lead by our witness, and we bring to life Christ’s words in the Gospel, that 
all will know we are his disciples by the way we love one another.

Vivat Jesus!, Carl A. Anderson, Supreme Knight
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STATE NEWS

Columbus Day Ball

The Maryland  State  Council  will  be  celebrating  the  Christopher  Columbus holiday  with  our 
annual Columbus Day Ball.  The ball will be held on Saturday October 9, 2010 at LaFontaine Bleu 
in Glen Burnie.  The ball will begin at 7:30 PM and end around 12:30 AM.  There will be a deluxe 
sit-down dinner, with an open bar from 7:30 to 9:30.  There will be a cash bar from 9:30 to 12:30. 
Tickets  are  $45.00  per  person  and  available  through  your  Grand  Knight.   Dress:  Black  Tie 

preferred/ Business suit acceptable.  Music by the Monaldi Brothers.
  
Ticket orders including payment in full must be delivered to the State Chairmen by September 27, 2010.  No tickets 

will be sold at the door.

Upcoming State Council activities.  Additional information is available from your Grand Knight.
September 11 – State Picnic at Prince Georges Council #2809
September 30 thru October 4 – Bus Trip to Michigan
October 9 – Columbus Day Ball
October 10 – Columbus Day Mass & Wreath Laying – Baltimore
November 13 – Football – Navy vs. Central Michigan
November 21 – State Memorial Mass and Reception

DISTRICT DEPUTY REPORT
                      Every Council a Star Council         numbers as of 8/21/2010
Council 

#/Goals
New 

Member
s

Droppe
d 
Member
s

Net 
Membership 
Increase

Net 
Insurance 
Increase

8736 / 14-5 0 0 0 0
9815 / 7-3 0 0 0 0
10100 / 7-3 0 0 0 1
11372 / 18-6 0 0 0 1
District Total 0 0 0% 11.7%
Star District Goals 46 New Members; 17 Insurance Members 

The numbers above are from the Supreme website. There have been two First Degrees with 4 new members (8736-
1, 9815-2, 11372-1) There are also Suspensions in Process. If we factor in what Supreme has not yet recorded, we 
realize that there is a lot of work to be done to achieve Star Council status. But remember that membership happens 
by adding or keeping one member at a time. The Knights of Columbus is a wonderful organization and it is not all work  
and no play. Invite a current or potential member to go to an event that your own council or another council is having. 
Such as Our Lady of Grace’s Golf Tournament on Sept 10, Mason Dixon’s Chicken Dinner on Sept 11, Fr Wolfe’s Bull  
Roast on Sept 18 or Long Green’s on Oct 2. 

If they wish to become members they can take advantage of two councils with fine First Degree teams that will hold  
a First Degree every month of this fraternal year.  The Fr. Wolfe 1st degree ceremonial team won the 1st place award 
as best team in the State of Maryland.  What an inspirational way to enter the Knights of Columbus. Be sure to  
welcome each newer member when you see them as well as your long term brothers.

A few key dates, to remember: First Degree October 18th at Fr. Wolfe and September 28th at Long Green Valley.  A 
2nd degree will be held at Fr Wolfe on November 17th. A Third Degree is now scheduled in Elkton on October 15th. 

Jim Cross, District Deputy  
Vivat Jesus!
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 BALTIMORE CHAPTER OF GRAND KNIGHTS NEWS

Baltimore Chapter of Grand Knights will hold our September meeting on September 9, 2010 at Cardinal Gibbons  
Council.   Our meeting starts at 8:00 PM and will last approximately 1 hour.  This meeting is our annual Shrimp Night.  
Reservations must be made through Treasurer Greg McClain at GEMcKNIGHT55@hotmail.com .  Cost for Shrimp is 
$13.00 per person.  There will be the regular fare for tyhose not interested in shrimp.  The meeting is open to all Grand  
Knights, Activity Directors and Chairmen, Membership team members and any council members that would like to 
attend.  Our meetings provide an opportunity for you to meet with State Officers and the State Membership and  
Program Teams.  Please make plans to attend the meetings.  Our calendar of meetings and events can be found on 
the Baltimore Chapter Yahoo Group site.

 FOURTH DEGREE NEWS
Archbishop John Carroll Assembly 2378, 

Faithful Navigator Mike Novak 410 515 6867;  j.m..novak@comcast.net

On August 7th our Archbishop John Carroll Assembly held it’s installation of officers.  We started with the 5 
PM Mass at St. Francis De Sales Church. As Faithful Navigator, I would like to thank Father Charles Wible, Deacon 
Jim Sullivan and Deacon John Gramling for Sharing the Liturgy of the Mass with us and participating in our Installation 
Ceremony. A special thank you goes out to our Color Corps Commanders and the Color Corps for their  flawless 
execution during mass and the installation ceremony. As always, they added a special  dignity and beauty to our  
celebration.  I thank my family and our Brother Knights from Fr. Wolfe Council who helped with the set up and clean 
up. I also want to thank everyone who attended and made the night such a success. Those attending had a good time 
and enjoyed good food and drink.

Archbishop John Carroll  assembly will hold their next meeting on September 16th , 8:00PM at Our Lady of Grace in 
Parkton.  After the meeting we will have our annual crab fest.  The cost for the evening is $16.  We need a head count 
no later than September 10th, so for those Sir Knights who are planning to attend please call me on 410 515-6867 or 
E-Mail me at j.m.novak@comcast.net.  I thank you for your cooperation. 

MEMBERSHIP DIRECTOR'S REPORT 
 Chuck Bogdanowicz, PGK: 410-592-5913;   chuckbog@msn.com   

The council just suspended 6 members who no long have a desire to belong to our order.  As a result, our new 
membership goal is 19 new members with the possibility of additional suspensions in the future.  As you can see,  
retention is as important as recruiting.  The health of our council depends on a balance of the two.

We are scheduled to have a first degree the second meeting in September if we have any candidates. There is a  
Second degree at Belair Council 4714 on Monday, October 4, 2010 and a Third degree at Dundalk Council 2942 on  
Saturday, February 26, 2011.  Please keep these dates open if you need these degrees.  The membership team will 
be contacting you as these dates draw closer.

FRATERNAL BENEFITS
Jerry Henderson 443-752-1694

 
“God’s Special Children”

If you have a special needs child, grandchild, niece or nephew you might be interested in discussing what would 
happen to that child if something happened to the children’s parents.

At the Knights of Columbus we have programs to promise that this child (or adult) will have adequate finances for 
their future care.  There is no more compelling responsibility than this one – caring for those who will always be 
dependent for help.

Please call your council benefits advisor to discuss this critical issue if it applies to you.
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PROGRAM DIRECTOR'S REPORT
Mike Sallese, PGK; 443-852-1442;   msallese11@verizon.net  

Summer vacations are over and we hope everyone’s health is good enough to take part in our activities.  Over the  
next few months we will be holding the following activities or helping out around Church and the School with their 
activities.

This month we will once again honor the Religious Education teachers with a breakfast on 9/19.  On 10/2 we will be  
sponsoring a Bull Roast to help out the School.  On 10/08 we will hold a welcome and orientation social for our new 
members who have joined the Council in the last year.  10/31 is the 5 th Sunday.  In September we will begin an essay 
contest for the youth of the parish and school.  For Halloween weekend, we will be working with the school on its Trick  
or Treat tailgating event.  We will be working at the grocery stories with Our Tootsie Roll drive. In October we will hold  
our Sunday Membership blitz.  In October & November we begin collecting for the Thanksgiving food project and do 
the “Apple project.”  In November we also have our blood drive and kick off the “Keep Christ in Christmas” poster 
contest.  In November we will hold our Memorial Mass.  St. John’s will hold the Parish Fall Cleanup and we always  
help out.  Please check out our Directors’ articles in every newsletter for more details.

We are looking for one or several photographers to take pictures of our activities.  In years past Pop Stritz has done 
this but he can use an assistant or two.  Please contact me if you can help out with a camera.

COMMUNITY ACTIVITIES
Mike Naumann  410-592-4884 mike.n@pioneernetwork.com

Long Green Valley Council will begin our Collection for the intellectually disabled – commonly known as the Tootsie 
Roll Drive – this month.  George Landefeld and I will be setting up locations to hand out the Tootsie Rolls and accept  
donations.  If you know of a good place to collect, please let me know so that we can talk with the business owner  
about collecting there.

In October we will once again hold the “Apple Project”.  For this activity, we go to one of the local orchards and pick 
some fresh fruit that we then distribute to those groups that we normally deliver food to.  Please consider helping out.  
More info will be made available as October arrives.

In November we will hold our semi-annual blood drive and our annual Thanksgiving Food Project.  Watch this space 
for more info.

 CHURCH ACTIVITIES
Eric Schummacher, Director 410 557 6989,   mhschumacher@comcast.net  

Catechetical Sunday
Religious Education begins again at St. John’s on Sunday September 12th.  But we will wait until Sunday September 

19, 2010 and once again honor all the religious education teachers of St. John Parish, CCD as well as the school  
teachers..  We will hold a Catechetical Sunday brunch for those teaching Sunday morning and those  teachers who 
teach Religious Education during the week.   We will be working with Mrs. Konitzer to invite the teachers to attend.  If  
you know any of the teachers please ask them to stop by.   We will need your help throughout the morning beginning 
around 8:00 AM and we expect to be finished around noon. 

Rosary of Guadalupan Love
Knights of Columbus and their families around the world will unite under the intercession of Our Lady of Guadalupe  

to pray the Rosary of Guadalupan Love on Sept. 8, the Universal Day of Our Lady of Guadalupe.

“On Sept. 8, we will pray the rosary for Our Lady’s intercession for unity and peace,” said Supreme Knight Carl A. 
Anderson. “We will pray that the new evangelization will cause the Culture of Life to flourish on all continents and 
among all people, and that Our Lady of Guadalupe intercedes with her Son to guide our councils in their charitable 
work.”
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The Rosary of Guadalupan Love will be prayed in the Basilica of Our Lady of Guadalupe in Mexico City, Sept. 8 from 
9-10PM. (ET).  This special worldwide rosary is being organized by the Knights of  Columbus, the Archdiocese of  
Mexico City and the Institute of Guadalupan Studies in observance of the bicentennial of Mexico’s independence.  The 
event honors Our Lady of Guadalupe as the “Shield and the Patroness of Our Liberty” and as the Mother of the  
Civilization of Love.

The Rosary of Guadalupan Love is designed to connect the messages Our Lady of Guadalupe gave to St. Juan 
Diego with the seven sacraments of the Church and the Church as the sacrament of salvation.  “The message of Our  
Lady of Guadalupe is a message that reflects the great commandment of our Lord to love our neighbors as ourselves 
(Mt 22:39),” the supreme knight said. “It is a universal message of reconciliation, healing and unity. This event will 
unite in prayer all Knights and their families, and all dioceses of the Church throughout the world.”

For more information go to the Knights’ Supreme Council website at: http://www.kofc.org/eb/en/index.html

COUNCIL ACTIVITIES
John Stansfield:  443-504-7503;    ressq351@Verizon.net  

We are running the Incentive Car Raffle this month in conjunction with every council in the State.  We have raffle  
tickets at $1 a piece.  The grand prize is a new car.  Please talk with Tom Rowan about the tickets.  When sold, the  
tickets earn 60 cents for Long Green Valley Council and 40 cents for the State Council.  The State council pays for all  
costs of the raffle out of the 40 cents.  This is a pure profit for Long Green and with the baseball season we’ve had, we  
can use your strong effort in making sales to your coworkers, friends and relatives.  We need to get all the tickets  
stubs and payment by the end of September as the drawing will be held on October 9, 2010 at the Columbus Day Ball.  
We will also sell tickets at weekend Masses at St. John’s so please help us out.

On October 2nd, we will hold a Bull Roast after Saturday evening Mass.  We are also working on the Membership  
Blitz on a weekend at St. John’s.

YOUTH ACTIVITIES
Joshua Pippin (410) 292-5897   j_peregrin@msn.com  

Upcoming activities for the fall (tentative) are the essay contest “The Responsibility of the Catholic Citizen in a Free Society”, the 
soccer shootout, and the rocket launch. I have been in contact with St. John school’s principal, Jean Delcher and will be discussing 
plans with her after the 23rd of August.

Regardless of what activities are decided on, the main aid needed for the youth activities will be Knights acting as judges and 
supervision for each contest. If you are interested in helping, please contact me via email or phone, or talk to me during one of the  
Knight’s meetings.

PRO-LIFE
Jim Cross 410-893-1266

All Knights are asked to pray a rosary at 9 PM on September 8 as an expression of Guadelupan Love. The Blessed Mother’s  
birthday is September 8 which is exactly nine months after the holyday of her Immaculate Conception. The image of Our Lady of  
Guadelupe portrays her as pregnant. There will be an Archdiocesan “Forty Days for Life” from September 23 to November 3 during 
which many special events will be held in many parishes. We are all urged to pray for success in Pro-Life issues whether they are  
small or a Saul/St Paul type conversion of some elected officials. All is possible with God.

LECTURER'S REPORT
 Chuck Bogdanowicz, PGK: 410-592-5913;   chuckbog@msn.com    

I want to thank all my brother Knights who have practiced the first principle of our order: Charity.  They have been sending Jokes, 
stories and puns to use during my Lecturer’s program.  What a group of guys!

Please plan to attend the second meeting in October.  We will have our fraternal benefits advisor Jerry Henderson as the guest  
speaker.  This should be of interest to all of us.  More information will be in the October news letter.
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CHANCELLOR’S REPORT
Bob McGraw, Work 410-887-1828, Cell/Text 443-299-7732, E-mail rsmcgraw@verizon.net

Feel free to contact me if you know of any brother or family member that is in need of prayers.  

Please continue to pray for the following: 

Brothers: 
John Robinson
Paul Weber

Relations:
Mary Renshaw, Wife of Brother Robert Renshaw  
Stanley Gibson, Brother of Brother Sam Gibson 
Tim Lince, Brother-in-Law of Brother Thomas Rowan
Doris Duncan, Mother in Law of Brother Thomas Rowan  
Tory Robinson, Wife of Brother John Robinson
William Schmidt Jr., Brother of Jim Schmidt 
Mary Weber, Wife of Brother Paul Weber

Deceased:
Elizabeth Scott Sister of Brother Jim Schmidt and Aunt to Brother Jim Schmidt Jr.

 NOTE:  We have no system of routinely identifying those people whose health has improved to the point that they no  
longer need to be on the prayer list. Consequently, at the end of each quarter, we will delete all names that have been on  
the list for three or more months.  Anyone with a request should contact the Chancellor, Bob McGraw, at either of the  
above addresses and they will be listed/reinstated on the prayer list.

  
 SEPTEMBER BIRTHDAYS

JOE SHIMANEK 01 BILL LOEFFLER 02
JERRY HENDERSON 15 CHARLES GREBE 16
CAL GUTHRIE 20 ED GIBBONS 21
DENNIS MITCHELL 22 JOHN PIRISINO 22

BASEBALL GAMES
Bob Renshaw  410 592 8406

The two games in September should be good money-makers for the Council.  Games with the Red Sox and 
Yankees are usually very well attended and may well justify the work that we have put in all season.  The  
Thursday night game was the only chance we had to work a Red Sox game.  Although it may be inconvenient 
for some, we need as many people as possible.  If you have not been getting calls, let me know.  We do need 
you.  We had to cancel the August 6 game for lack of help, so don’t be shy if you are willing to work a game.

The Council  officers have decided that we will  not take responsibility for the stand next year.  If  another 
council does so, we may work some of their games, but there is no guarantee.  If any members want to work a 
game “for old time’s sake” or if anyone is just curious about what we do down there, these last three games 

may be your last chance.
 
Please review the remaining schedule and choose the games that you can work.  If you have not signed up at a meeting or been 

called by one of the callers, contact me, Bob Renshaw at 410-592-8406  ( cell” 443-655-1138) or Jim Schmidt at 410-592-8891.  
You can email me at baltobob@comcast.net.

09/02/2010 7:05 PM Thur Red Sox
09/17/2010 7:05 PM Fri New York 
10/01/2010 7:05 PM Fri Tigers
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DATES TO REMEMBER
DATE      DAY          TIME                ACTIVITY                                                                     LOCATION  

SEPTEMBER
   
2 Thurs. 7:05 PM Baseball Game-Redsox Camden Yards
      
6 Mon. Labor Day Holiday

7 Tues. 7:00 PM Knights Ladies Meeting Council Home

8 Thurs. 7:00 PM Officers Meeting Council Home

8 Wed. 9:00 PM Say the Rosary in honor of Our Lady of Guadelupe

9 Thurs. 8:00 PM BCGK Meeting/Shrimp Feast Columbus Gardens

11 Sat. K/C World Day of Prayer for Peace
                                         
14 Tues. 8:00 PM Business Meeting Council Home

16 Thurs. 8:00 PM ABJC Meeting Fr. O'Neil Council

17 Fri. 7:05PM Baseball game-Yankees Camden Yards

19        Sun. Catechetical Brunch
for religious Teachers Council Home

 
28 Tues. 8:00 PM Council Social Meeting

and First Degree Exemplification Council Home

OCTOBER

01 Fri. 7:05 PM Baseball Game-Tigers Camden Yards
02 Sat. 6:30 PM Bull Roast St. Johns Hall
05 Tues. 7:00 PM Knights Ladies Meeting Council Home
07 Thurs. 7:00 PM Officers Meeting Council Home
08 Fri. New Member Welcome and Orientation Social Council Home
09 Sat. 7:00 PM Columbus Day Ball
12 Tues. 8:00 PM Business Meeting Council Home
14 Thurs. 8:00 PM BCGK Meeting St. Johns Church Hall
15 Fri. First Quarterly Program Reports due to State
18 Mon. 8:00 PM First Degree Exemplification Fr. Wolfe Council
 21 Thurs. 8:00 PM ABJC Assembly Meeting
23/24 Sat./Sun.  All Masses Membership Blitz St. Johns Church
26 Tues. 8:00 PM Social Meeting Council Home
29 Fri. 7:00 PM HASA Trunk or Treat for SJE School
31 Sun. Fifth Sunday
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KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS
Long Green Valley Council No. 8736
c/o Michael Sallese
2701Chestnut Hill Road
Forest Hill, MD 21050

Dana Rowan, President 410-299-6143   danarowan@comcast.net  

The Knights’ Ladies  are  sponsoring  an  Operation Shoebox  drive  during  the  month of  October.  For  those  not  familiar  with 
Operation Shoebox, it is an “effort to send support, snacks, and much needed personal care items to troops deployed outside the 
U.S.A.” As items are often packed in shoebox sized packages, it was named, “Operation Shoebox”.

Mary Weber, a Knights’ lady and active member of the Pioneers, is spearheading this campaign as the Pioneers are partnering 
with the American Legion in Reisterstown to package and ship as many items as possible on Veterans Day, November 11th.

 
Not only will the Ladies be collecting items during their October meeting, but boxes will be placed in the narthex of the Church in 

late September or early October. The exact dates will be printed in the Parish bulletin.
 
The list of items needed is too lengthy to detail here, but the website www.operationshoebox.com has the complete list, clearly 

outlined. In general, the troops appreciate travel size toiletries & personal hygiene products, snacks & food that can stand up to  
heat and packaged for easy opening, prepaid phone cards, travel size board games, playing cards, and printed materials such as 
books and magazines. There is a litany of others items such as bug spray, fly strips, shoe insoles, AA & D batteries, and white calf 
high socks. Just check their website for more info.

If  you miss the donation boxes in Church, you can always leave the items in the Knights’ Hall  (we will  have a box labeled 
“Operation Shoebox”) or contact Mary Weber directly.

 
And spread the word to all those Bunko loving ladies out there. Janie Zaegel will be teaching the Knights’ Ladies how to play 

Bunko during their October meeting. Should be loads of fun.
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